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Quick Fact: 
 

City Water Usage 
 

March 2018 
12,437,000 

 
March 2017 
18,090,000 

 
YTD 2018 

36,831,000 
 

Total 2017 
502,241,000 
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City News 

A Note From The City Administrator 

 

Many things are happening in the City as we are getting closer to summer. We are a little 

over a month away from beginning work on the 4th & Academy Way project which is an-

ticipated to take most of the summer. Our project team is working feverishly on engineer-

ing plans for the two replacement wells to our drinking water system. One well will be 

installed on some property adjacent to Christ Community Fellowship on Peppers Bridge 

Rd. Another will be installed on some property the city owns adjacent to water tanks on 

Maple Avenue. The City Council recently voted to turn the intersection of 12th & Larch 

into a four way stop-sign intersection. Stop signs facing both sides of 12th Street will have 

flashing lights similar to the signs at Gose & Wallula. Implementation will occur later this 

summer. The City is also partnering with United Way of Walla Walla, YMCA, YWCA, 

College Place Public Schools, and others to offer a Pilot Youth Recreation program this 

summer. Information on this program will be posted to the website and mailed out to resi-

dents shortly.  

The City is partnering with ASWWU to have a Block Party on College Avenue between 

Fourth & Whitman on Sunday, May 20th from 4 to 7 PM. Please come out to this commu-

nity event. The College Place Farmers Market is coming back as well. It will run on 

Thursdays from May 31st to September 27th from 4 to 7 PM in the City Hall parking lot 

(625 S. College Ave, CP). The City landed a grant from the Pacific Power Foundation to 

purchase an outdoor movie theater to show movies in the park this summer, so look for 

announcements on that as well.  

As always, stay up to date on city activities 

by visiting our website (www.cpwa.us) and 

social media accounts.  

http://www.cpwa.us


WWU Men’s Golf Team Places 3
rd

 In Conference Championship 
 

The Walla Walla University Wolves men’s golf team placed third in the Cascade Collegiate Conference Champi-

onship tournament at Pronghorn Resort in Bend, Oregon, April 23–24. 

The Wolves were in fifth place at the end of the first day of play on Pronghorn’s Jack Nicklaus Signature Course. 

On Tuesday, WWU seniors Brendan Collins and Cole Henderson each put up scores of 78 in the final round to 

help move the Wolves into third place. 

“We talked about focusing on one shot at a time, one hole at a time, and having a short memory after a bad swing 

or bad hole,” said Rodd Strobel, Wolves golf coach. “It was a very challenging course. There was only one red 

number for the tournament.” 

“I told them to always do their best no matter how their round was going because you never know how the other 

teams are playing,” said Strobel. That approach would prove key to the team’s success in the third round. The 

Wolves were one of only two teams to improve scores between the second and third rounds and the only team to 

improve in each round of the tournament. 

The team from Oregon Institute of Technology took first place with a tournament score of 930, with Corban Uni-

versity placing second at 952. The Wolves posted a final tournament score of 981. Mayson Tibbs from Oregon 

Tech was the individual event champion with a combined score of 225. Tibbs was the only player to shoot below 

par in the tournament. Other universities at the tournament were College of Idaho, Multnomah University, North-

west Christian University, and Warner Pacific University. 

Wolves golf team members participating in the tournament were: Aubrey Fautheree, senior; Brendan Collins, sen-

ior; Cole Henderson, senior; Jarrett Johnson, senior; and Kevin Cummings, sophomore. 

Henderson said the key to the final round for him was his mental approach. “Especially with this course, everyone 

had to grind through the big numbers. Being able to avoid those big numbers or being able to mentally check back 

in after those big numbers was huge. This course had a lot more trouble than any other course that we have 

played.” Henderson said that controlling the damage was the difference maker. “I still found myself off in the 

sagebrush a few times, but I minimized the damage a lot by not turning one mistake into two.” 

Collins said, “During the first two rounds I had a couple of bad 

holes, and [Tuesday] I eliminated those. I knew it was going to be 

an okay round [Tuesday] after I birdied two of my first three 

holes.” 

“We passed two teams that went backward [Tuesday], even 

though every one of my boys felt like they could have played bet-

ter. I have never been more proud of these guys. Not because of 

the third place, which is a really big deal for us, but because of the 

way they stayed focused and resilient on a very difficult course.” 



New Optional Coverage Program  

 

The City of College Place has authorized Service Line Warran-

ties of America (SLWA) to offer help to eligible homeowners in 

College Place to be prepared and have the best possible service 

in the case of an emergency with your water service or sewer/

septic line. This is an optional program that is offered by SLWA. 

The diagram below shows the homeowners responsibility versus 

the City’s. If you have any questions on this please feel free to 

visit their website www.slwofa.com or 

call 1-844-257-8795. 

JOIN STUDENTS AND POLICE 

OFFICERS FOR COFFEE, JUICE 

& CONVERSATION! 
 

No agenda or speeches, just a chance to ask 

questions, voice concerns, and get to know 

the law enforcement officers who serve our 

community! 

 

For more information contact Vicki Ruley 

WWPD Crime Prevention Coordinator, 

WWPD—(509) 524-4409 



May 1
st
 at 5:30 PM – City Council Workshop 

 

May 8
th

 & 22
nd

 at 7:00 PM – City Council 

  

May 14
th

 at 5:00 PM – Economic Development, Tour-

ism, and Events Commission  

   

May 15
th

 at 12:00 PM – Police Officer Bill Kelly Re-

tirement Gathering — Located at the Fire Department 

 

May 15
th

 at 7:00 PM – Planning Commission  
 
May 17

th
 at 4:00 PM – Historic Preservation Commis-

sion   

 

May 20
th

 at 4:00 PM-7:00 PM – ASWWU/City Block 

Party  

 

May 25
th

 at 8:00 AM – Park, Arbor , and Recreation 

Board  
 
May 28

th
 – Memorial Day Observed (City Facilities 

Closed)  

 

May 30
th

 at 5:00 PM – Coffee with the Mayor - Black 

Cup Coffee  

  

May 31
st
 at 4:00 PM-7:00 PM – College Place Farmers 

Market 

Unless specified all events are at  

City Hall— 625 S. College Ave 

Community Calendar  

Message From The Mayor 

Just a reminder, curbside recycling will stop in May 

2018, following the first pickup of the month. Current-

ly scheduled for the 2nd and 9th of May. Please leave 

your recycling carts on the curb so that Basin Disposal 

can pick up the empty cart. When the mixed recycling 

markets stabilize we will begin negotiations with Basin 

Disposal to resume curbside mixed recycling. 

On a much more positive note, Associated Students of 

Walla Walla University and the City are co-hosting a 

Block Party on May 20th on College Avenue between 

the hours of 4:00 PM and 7:00 PM. Plan to come out 

for food and fun with the entire community! 

Community Development  

Administrative Assistant 

In order to serve you better the Community Develop-

ment Department has added a new member to our team! 

Carolyn Holm will be assisting Community Develop-

ment, Engineering, and Public Works Departments with 

permitting. If you have any questions regarding permit-

ting, you can reach Carolyn at 

(509) 394-8520 or stop by City 

Hall. Welcome Carolyn! 

http://www.cpwa.us/calendar.php

